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Hello and welcome to our module on creating an ideal client profile. I’m 
Vanessa Shaw and really pleased to be sharing with you right now what I 
consider to be the third path in this series, is building on from niche and 
signature system.  

Really starting to help you identify who are your ideal clients, who are the 
people that you feel really excited about working with, that you will be able 
to really do your best work with? That they would really think you are a 
fabulous match for providing the services that they need as well.  

And it is almost like it is a win-win scenario when you are working with 
ideal clients, it just feels easy. I love to think about the ideal clients in terms 
of actually my energy levels. One of the measures that I use when working 
with my ideal clients is are these clients energizing me? When I think about 
them, when I’m working on their businesses, do I feel really excited and 
energized by them? 

And that’s one of the measures I personally use. I’m prepared to dedicate a 
lot of time and energy and hours to my business and it is really, really 
important for me that I work with clients that stretch me in multiple ways 
as well, energize me and that I just feel like I could keep giving and giving 
back to them.  

Because when we look at our clients and how we serve them in a business 
the reality is we are going to be spending a lot of time with them. I 
mentioned that in niche, it’s like do you really love those clients because 
depending on the level of service they might be getting with you so you are 
going to be spending a lot of time and energy with them devoted to 
helping them to solve their problem, achieve their goals, whatever it is that 
you are helping them with.  

And it is really important to feel a strong connection with those clients and 
that you can keep giving to them without feeling drained because energy 
that does get drained from you is energy that you can’t then devote to 
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other clients for building other aspect of your business. And I often think 
that in terms of building a successful business it takes many qualities.  

But it takes a lot of energy and commitment and perseverance. So let us 
look a little bit at where those ideal clients fit. So if we go back to the 
pyramid I mentioned before, I want you to imagine a pyramid of—at the 
bottom of the pyramid it is really the target market. This is a broad base of 
clients that potentially you could serve. And that’s really the base of the 
pyramid.  

The next level up is going to be what I call your niche. And so within that 
target market it is really that intersection of who you are most passionate 
to work with, who is willing to invest in your services and that problem that 
you help your clients solve. But then still even within that base, sorry that 
middle part of the pyramid, for me there is still a further refinement which 
is really identifying the ideal clients within that niche  

And these again are the people it’s like if you could wave your magic wand 
and just have a practice or a business that is full of those ideal clients 
where you woke up every single day feeling energized and excited about 
working with them, what would they look like? What would be some of the 
qualities that they possessed? How would you spot them? How would you 
know when they are in front of you? How would you communicate with 
them?  

Where would you need to go to reach them? And those are really your 
ideal clients. Now I want to ground that as well. Does it mean to say that 
you end up with business that’s absolutely full of ideal clients 100% of the 
time? No, not necessarily. That is why it’s an idea; it is something to be 
working towards.  

But what I like to think of as well and I have worked with many other 
entrepreneurs to help them to define their clients and profile is sometimes 
we can almost imagine those ideal clients at different levels. So we can 
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imagine, the metaphor I often think of is like a target, a bulls eye, and in 
the middle of that bulls eye are really what I would call the level A clients.  

Those are absolutely the dream clients, the ideal clients you would really 
love to attract. But then on that next circle out from the bull’s eye that’s 
your B clients. You know that they potentially could become A clients or 
whilst they might not have all of the attributes of your A clients they are 
still really great clients to work with.  

And then perhaps on the next part of the target, the next ripple out might 
be your C clients. And again you would possibly want to be thinking in 
terms of designing your services differently. You are not going to propose 
the same services to each level of clients and necessarily have the same 
time and the same levels of investment and the same energy.  

But those C clients again have very good reason as to why they are at this 
point C clients with you. You can see their potential. There is the potential 
for them to move into B or even A and you still know that you can do really 
good work with them. Now beyond C obviously this would be D. Those are 
probably clients that you shouldn’t be working with.  

If you have a team it might be that they are delegated to other people that 
are better suited to work with them or they are referred elsewhere or you 
are simply not going to make an offer to them to work with you. Because 
you just know that because they are not your ideal clients and they don’t fit 
those categories non-ideal clients for you typically can drain a lot of 
energy.  

Sometimes working with them might feel like pulling teeth. D clients 
perhaps you dread working with them. Perhaps that is a little bit too 
strong but I just want to bring that analogy with the D. Perhaps those 
clients as well who start to want discounts on your fee, another D and 
those ones who want to discount your fee before you’ve even got started 
and typically become demanding, another D, so D clients, a lot of reasons 
not to work with them.  
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So you don’t want to be thinking about clients just in terms of I will work 
with anyone, I need the cash flow and whoever comes my way is really 
great. I understand if you are staring out it takes a while to define who 
your ideal clients are and for sure you will be working with less than ideal 
clients and that’s going to be part of the learning curve for you as well.  

But when you start to think about working with anybody and less than 
ideal clients it’s really coming from a place of what I would call a lack 
mindset, not thinking perhaps that you are good enough to attract a 
higher level of clients, not thinking that there are even enough people out 
there that really need your services, doubting that there are clients that 
are really willing to invest in themselves and invest in programs and 
services with you.  

And I think really important to me as well is when you fill your time and 
energy with less than non-ideal clients it’s really important to remember 
that that time and energy is not replaceable and it’s time and energy not 
spent working with clients that would be a better fit for your ideal client 
profile, so just things to be really mindful of.  

Now again and I want to ground all of this today in the same way that I said 
the same thing with niche, ideal client is also an evolving process. You have 
to start where you are and when you are starting out getting the first client 
is phenomenal. I have to say getting the first client is actually probably one 
of the toughest things to do. Once you have got that first client you are 
really over a very significant hurdle.  

And as you start to work with your clients it’s a natural process, particularly 
if you are looking out for it, where you will start to realize that there is the 
type of client that you are naturally attracting and that if they are your 
ideal clients you would really want to step back and say what is it about 
them that make them ideal so that you can attract more of them.  

And the great thing is as well that when you are working with your ideal 
clients they will refer you to other ideal clients. It’s another reason why 
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non-ideal clients some of their referrals or people they might introduce 
you to, if they are non-ideal you probably really don’t want to know or be 
in that conversation with them.  

But again form the point of view of view of today and where you are today 
you want to start to think about creating your ideal client profile and know 
that this is an evolving process. And as you start in grow in confidence, 
attract more clients to your business you will be able to be more specific as 
to who your ideal clients are and who you will really do fabulous work with.  

And you’ll also be able to become more demanding as well as who you 
really are going to give your time and energy and share your expertise 
with. So that’s a little bit of a background today around the ideal clients. 
And as I said looking within that niche not everybody is your ideal client 
and I just want to use an example there from my own business.  

Very largely speaking my niche would be entrepreneurs and small 
business owners and that’s a huge market. I come across many 
entrepreneurs and business owners every day. But within that group there 
are huge amounts of them that simply would not fit my ideal client profile 
and I have many, many different ways of say eliminating the ones that I 
don’t want to work with and identifying the ones that I do want to work 
with.  

One thing within that group is I largely work with what I call service based 
professional. So people that are still business owners but they provide a 
more, let’s say a manual service, not always cut and dried. I’m just trying to 
think of an example, carpet cleaners, somebody has a carpet cleaning 
service is not going to be in my ideal profile.  

Can I help them to a certain extent? Of course I can but am I going to feel 
really, really excited about working with them? No, not necessarily. So a lot 
of the clients that are my ideal client profile are service based 
professionals but they tend to have a level of expertise that they are 
sharing with their clients.  



	  

Be Bold. PLAY BIGGER.™ 
 

 

 
©Simply Zest! LLC • All Rights Reserved 

8711 E. Pinnacle Peak Rd. • PMB #228 • Scottsdale • Arizona • 85255  • USA • VanessaShaw.com 6 

Within that group as well, they’ve got to be thinking big, that’s very, very 
important to me so they are really looking at growing a business that is 
very sustainable that is going to reach a lot of people and they have a very 
big vision of what they want to achieve.  

It’s not just them delivering a service but they are essentially an employee 
in their own business and they are happy doing that. And when they stop 
performing, the business stops with them. So I love to work with clients 
that have a much, much bigger vision. So those are some of the criteria.  

But again if I start to look within service based professionals as well, I want 
to be looking at can I really help them. Sometimes it could be they can be 
very industry specific as to whom you might be working with as well within 
your ideal client profile. Mine hasn’t become that industry specific, this is 
more what I call service based professionals. 

But I do work with people for example that only work with financial 
advisors or only work with healthcare professionals. So that’s a way of 
defining that ideal client. First of all is that they have to belong to a certain 
industry. And then certainly for me one of the things that I’m looking for is 
a certain type of mindset and particular qualities that I’m looking for within 
my ideal clients that will let me know that I want to work with them.  

So I’m always scanning for that when I’m in a conversation. I’m really 
getting a sense of where they fit. So let’s just dive in a little bit deeper here 
to the content today. And I’ve also put together you have a worksheet as 
well with some questions on it to guide you as well as what I have called 
the universal qualities of clients.  

If we start to look at the universal qualities of clients I think it’s just really 
good to just make them explicit because you might say yes actually this 
really makes sense why would anybody consider working with clients that 
don’t fit that yet you’d be amazed at how many people really are working 
with clients like that or attracting clients like that and perhaps struggling to 
grow their business as a result.  
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So I like to make these really explicit. They provide you a really nice handy 
little checklist as well. If you are ever in doubt you can run them by these 
seven universal qualities. But they are going to be, as I’ve said before, the 
people that you really enjoy working with and not the sort of well I could 
work with those or I should work with those type of people because they 
need my help.  

But as I’ve already said it is a group of people that you would typically feel 
energized with, you feel you can serve them all day long, work with them 
for a length of time and just always feel excited about working with them 
to help them progress. And I talked already about again being mindful of 
when you are starting to work with clients that are draining your energy 
you feel it’s like pulling teeth. I hate that expression but I think you get to 
know what I mean by that.  

Then those are really not your ideal clients; it’s time to refine further. 
Secondly, these ideal clients need your help badly. People will tolerate a lot 
of discomfort for a long, long time and a lot of inertia. So the more they 
really need your help badly and they’ve actually got a certain level of pain a 
discomfort around that then they will become ideal clients because they 
are really motivated.  

And they’ll love you for helping them and they are going to be super 
motivated to solve that problem because they are going to be experiencing 
what I call that is a level of pain a level of discomfort, really comes to that 
moment when we look at sales conversations. 

But when you are having conversations with clients where you are a nice 
to have or you are not a high priority now, the sales conversation can 
actually be quite difficult, they definitely do not want to say yes. And again 
if they have said yes but they haven’t got that burning desire within them 
and they really need your help badly then they have not really got that 
stronger internal drive to really do what they need to do. 
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So they have to recognize that working with you is essential. And this isn’t 
about I can do it myself I can go to somebody else. They’ve got to know 
that you are really the best person that can help them and that they are 
already going to have a lot of momentum and energy just by hiring you so 
ideal clients, also those that can be easily identified and contacted. 

If they are difficult to pick out then you would not even know where to 
meet them. And again marketing to them can be really, really difficult and 
especially if they are a very specialized small group somewhere. 
Remember I mentioned this again in niche. It was one of those check 
points, so, does this niche have a minimum of 10000 people? You don’t 
want it to be something that is so obscure that you really can’t identify 
them and find out where they hang out.  

And then also undoubtedly ideal clients are the ones that will happily pay 
what you are worth. They are not entering into conversations about 
seriously negotiating or trying to discount your fees. You may have heard 
me say this before on other calls if you’ve been with me but as a business 
owner I love to give special offers and I love to give bonuses and I love to 
give surprises. 

They come from a place of giving and really wanting to be generous and 
taking good care of my clients. As a business owner though for me it’s 
really important I’m actually the one that makes those decisions. It’s not 
my client that starts to negotiate discounts with me. And the energy of 
when they are discounting again is really going to set up that client service 
provider in this case relationship and they will never become the best 
clients.  

There is always something there in undervaluing, discounting that just 
creates an energetic connection that I find this is not helpful and it just sets 
the tone around how the relationship can actually carry on.  

So typically those clients as well are the ones that will actually ask a lot 
more of you and if they ask for discounts or one of those D words in the D 
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category they typically can become more needy more demanding, start to 
blame you potentially when things go wrong, more demanding of your 
time. What you really want are clients that are willing to happily pay you 
for what you are worth and know that they are getting the real value from 
investing in themselves through you.  

And they are going to do everything they can as well they are going to take 
high levels of personal responsibility to make sure that they get a good 
return on their investments. And equally so, it’s easy to fall into the trap. 
Again a little bit of a side note here but I want to mention as it springs to 
the top of mind for me, it’s really easy in that self conversation sometimes 
to get caught up in the moment. 

And to say yes to something that perhaps if you had a little bit more time 
you would think differently about and so when the client perhaps 
challenges the fees or asks for a special price. But again if you are working 
with them you want to be able to work with these clients from a place of 
generosity and giving and not resentment.  

And so that’s why for me it so important to really be able to state your fees 
and to be able to attract clients that happily will invest at those levels with 
you and that you are the one making decisions about special offers and 
incentives and bonuses but it’s not your clients calling those shots. You 
need to be in the driving seat in this one.  

So that also leads back into having clients that really are super motivated 
to work with you and that even when the going gets tough, that these are 
clients that we know would do whatever it takes and that they are going to 
step up even in those tough moments and be committed to getting the 
results that they want to get from working with you.  

Now again, I want to add this again, it’s another little side tip but I think it is 
really important, in fact it is far more than a side tip, it’s crucial is that if you 
want to attract really your ideal clients then you need to become the type 
of client that you most want to attract, really important.  
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You want to become the type of client that you most want to attract 
because when you step up part of yourself and you go through the 
difficulties and you understand what that’s like, what it’s like to be in a 
stretching challenging place for yourself then you typically end up 
becoming a lot better at what it is that you do because you have just 
started placing high demands on yourself, especially as you create your 
own breakthroughs.  

But there is another side to this is that you will simply tolerate far less the 
sorts of excuses clients can come up with, the playing small, they don’t do 
what they are supposed to, that they do not keep their side of the bargain, 
they don’t show up on time for meetings, whatever it is that you have in 
place. 

You will obviously have a lower toleration threshold for that kind of 
behavior when you know that you are in full integrity with yourself and 
that you step up powerfully and that you really behave as an ideal client 
should in your eyes. Let that sink in for you and just ask yourself without 
judging where am I not showing up as an ideal client myself so what can I 
do now to really up my game?  

It’s a place I hear where people lose a lot of integrity because they say well 
deep down inside I know that I’m not doing that therefore I find it really 
difficult to ask that of my clients. So there is only one way to fix this, is to 
really be fully aligned and be in integrity. I proudly even say to clients now 
when I’m hiring professionals to work with me. 

I’ll tell them I’m a really good client I’m a great client to have. I may say it 
jokingly but I know full well I’m going to show up. I’m going to be on time, 
I’m going to do what I’m supposed to do. If for some reason I can’t I take 
full responsibility for that. I do not get into blame games and blame it on 
somebody else. I really take full responsibility.  

As a good client as well when I’m really pleased with the services that I’m 
investing in I’m going to make referrals, I’m going to give great 
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testimonials, I want to really pay it forward to that person as well. And 
again it’s sort of I want to role model the sort of behavior that I expect of 
my clients is really showing up fully and playing much, much bigger being 
in great emotional space.  

As I said I’m pushing myself outside of my comfort zone too. So that’s far 
more than a side tip, I think it is really crucial in terms of attracting your 
ideal client is to really see, do you role model what you expect in terms of 
your own ideal clients. Let me just come back to my notes here a minute 
because I did go off on a side track here.  

So yes and that does lead into the last of those ideal qualities is that these 
are clients as well that will give great testimonials, that they’ll refer other 
clients to you time and time again. They are only too happy to speak about 
the great work that you’ve done together and spread the word. And that 
can be spreading the word through an email introduction, a phone call, a 
face to face meeting, introducing you through coffee, so lots of different 
ways.  

But they are really happy to tell others about you and refer other clients 
again and again. So let me just recap those seven universal qualities 
because I did sort of adlib there and went off on a couple of tangents. So 
first of all, people you really enjoy working with. Secondly, they need your 
help badly. Thirdly, they recognize that working with you is essential.  

Fourthly, they can be easily identified and contacted. Fifthly, they will 
happily pay for what you are worth without negotiating or asking for 
discounts. Six, they’ll get great results from working with you and they will 
write testimonials to prove it. That’s why I’m always talking about you need 
to show up fully and truly as a great client yourself in order to be able to 
really attract them in full integrity.  

And lastly but certainly not least, they will tell others about you and refer 
other clients again and again. So let me just go back to my notes here to 
make sure I have not forgotten anything here. So you’ve got those seven 
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universal qualities now first of all as a way of a checklist for what really 
needs to be in place for your ideal client. 

And of course you are going to be thinking of your own qualities there over 
and above those that are really important to you. But these ones are the 
ones that say are almost a non-negotiable thing, they need to be in place, 
they are foundational. Now the other thing I know is that you are going to 
be looking to grow your business. 

And as you get a full practice there is getting a full practice and then there 
is growing a business and they are two different things to me. Because the 
first, when we talk about having a full practice of clients is to have that flow 
of people coming in to your world, entering into your world and investing 
in your services. But once you start to initially get that flow of clients 
coming to you, you can start to look at up-leveling and looking at your 
business in a different way.  

And so that is when I said you should actually start looking to growing your 
business and the sustainability of it and in terms of the energy levels and 
the time that you are going to be investing, this is when you want to start 
to think just beyond the practice and just filling your hours with clients is 
really focusing on those ideal clients. 

Because any time that you are working with a less than ideal client as I said 
before it’s basically taking up the space if you are a service based 
professional of the space that an ideal client could step into. So really 
when you are thinking about engaging clients think to yourself is this an A, 
B or C client. And if it is a D they probably do not belong with you.  

So let’s have a look more closely then at how you can get more specific 
about who your best clients are and I’ve come up with two ways to do this. 
So first of all if you already have current clients that you are working with I 
want you to think about somebody perhaps that just automatically springs 
to mind, really you love working with them, or alternatively it might be 
somebody from the past, a former client.  
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They definitely have to already meet the criteria for the seven universal 
clients but I want you to then write down as much information as you can 
about them. What is it that made them ideal? Was it the nature of the 
work, was it something about the personal connection, was it something 
they stood for, was it their qualities? 

Really what was it that meant that they were ideal? So really write down 
everything you can about them and you might start to see some threads, 
the common denominators so there might be some things. There’s a 
particular age group or their sex they are males or females or certain 
income groups, it might be even possibly geographic location that impacts 
your business.  

If you are working with companies perhaps it was it the sort of industries 
that they are in, or the number of employees; small medium and large. Are 
they local, international or even a level within the company that you’ve 
worked with? You want to start to write down the sorts of characteristics of 
those ideal clients.  

Now again I just want to put a caveat in here; if you are new and you are 
starting out a business then you are going to have to use your imagination. 
You have to start where you are the best you can do. So again if you don’t 
have former clients to draw on at that point you want to be thinking, just 
use your imagination, who are they, where would they be working, what 
would they be doing, what are some of the qualities?  

This is your time to just dream and imagine and for sure then at least you 
need a starting place but as you start to work with those clients then at 
that point you can hone that ideal client profile even more, it’s really 
important that you get into action around this. And then the next thing you 
want to think about after you have listed their characteristics is so what is 
that particular situation that you really helped them with?  

What is the problem you helped them solve? What are their struggles and 
any other common denominators that would be requisite to being a best 
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client to your services? It was going through this process myself that really 
helped me to redefine my niche and start to really look at who my ideal 
clients were because what I noticed when I started to look at niche is that I 
was so scattered I had many, many different clients coming to my 
business. 

And that’s limiting because I was not putting in a lot of hours at the time. I 
did not even time to market but in truth it would have been so difficult to 
market as well because again so many different needs that I was 
responding to. But it was going through this process that I started to see 
there were certain types that would just keep popping up again and again 
that I loved to work with, always felt very energized and felt excited about 
working with them. 

They got great results, they were fabulous clients and it really helped me to 
hone my ideal client. Well at that point in time it was really honing my 
niche, which was far more towards entrepreneurs. And at that point as 
well I started to look at again what were some of those common 
denominators around business growth.  

Some of the clients as well that would pop up again were clients that 
wanted to grow their business, they were in professional services, they 
were ambitious, they were aspirational, they were prepared to do 
whatever it took as well. They were really very, very invested in growing 
their businesses because they would have small teams as well working 
with them.  

So it was by going through that process that I could start to what is it, what 
are those characteristics of the ones that I really, really enjoy working with 
and they kept popping up time and time again. So you want to start to look 
at some of those threads. And so once you’ve started to look at some of 
the common denominators then you want to start to look at what I call the 
qualities of those ideal clients.  
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And I like to do that by brainstorming with your staff. What are the 
qualities and attributes of these people that really make them ideal for 
you? Now there are two levels to this. You want to be really clear that you 
can identify them when you meet them or you have a phone call or initial 
meeting or you meet them at a networking event, whatever it is. 

You also want to be scanning and thinking are they potential ideal clients. 
And secondly the clearer you also become on these qualities and 
attributes you can even use those words in your marketing and you’ll see 
how I use them in my own marketing as well. You are going to see that if 
you start to really follow my emails, my ezines, in some of the words I use 
you will see that I’m often calling out my ideal clients. I really want them to 
respond.  

So some of the qualities that I look for in my ideal clients are driven, 
ambitious, passionate, they want to make a difference, they want to 
generate more income, they know that their work is important, they are 
intelligent, keen to learn and grow, will invest time, energy and money to 
grow their business. They we love being part of the community as well 
because one of the things I love to do is to bring people together and run 
group programs.  

They want to play a much bigger game in life, that’s something you will 
hear me say time and time again. So those are some of the attributes and 
qualities that I’m looking for in my clients and of course I have ways of 
asking questions that will help me identify if they fit for me as well.  

But as I said certainly in my marketing I will also use some of that 
terminology so that people can say, well that is me. I want to be able to 
identify with that. So I want you to first of all go through these different 
assignments of helping you to clarify who your ideal clients are, what it is 
that makes them ideal and then really what are those common 
denominators around them and then what are the qualities that they 
would really have to have as well to make them an ideal client.  
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And then what you want to be able to do then is also get really clear. Now 
this links back in to niche and your signature system so this isn’t 
necessarily again starting from zero now, it’s just reinforcing what we have 
already looked at but to get clear on the problem. What are their pains 
when you really identify those ideal clients? What are they struggling with?  

And you can actually research your ideal clients. So if you are not working 
with them yet I’m going to suggest this is a fabulous step to do and even if 
you are working with them actually it can be great to reconnect with them 
as well. Let me tell you how this can work because what you want to be 
able do is do some research and found out as much as possible about 
their critical problems and it’s putting yourself in their shoes that you are 
really able to answer the following questions.  

What is it that is keeping them up at night worrying? Now I realize not 
everybody is up at night worrying but it’s really what is really top of mind 
for them or what are they most preoccupied with? So if they were literally 
pulling their hair out about something what would it be? What is the 
biggest struggle they encounter on a daily basis? You might recall when we 
did this in niche, it was one of the steps.  

If I was following a client around for a day what is it that I would be even 
able to observe that would tell me that they have got a problem because if 
somebody is struggling with something on a daily basis that means that it 
is a pretty big problem and they are going to be willing to invest in order to 
get that solved.  

You can ask, so what is that one goal that seems unattainable to them, 
really stepping into their shoes here. If they wish they could learn how to 
do one thing and one thing only what would it be? And then ask the next 
question, what is the biggest improvement that they could make in their 
lives and their business? And obviously as that relates to the work that you 
do?  



	  

Be Bold. PLAY BIGGER.™ 
 

 

 
©Simply Zest! LLC • All Rights Reserved 

8711 E. Pinnacle Peak Rd. • PMB #228 • Scottsdale • Arizona • 85255  • USA • VanessaShaw.com 17 

If it doesn’t relate to the work that you do then they are unlikely to be a 
potential client for you. What is the biggest improvement that they can 
make in their lives or businesses as it relates to what you do? And finally 
what would they pay anything to do? Anything to solve, get rid of, change, 
achieve. What would they pay anything to do, solve, get rid of, change or 
achieve?  

So you can literally imagine that you are the client and answer them, if you 
know those clients well enough you should be able to answer those 
questions for yourself but alternatively you can ask your ideal clients 
directly. So if you’ve already got clients that sell those criteria for you ask 
them out for coffee or lunch and they’d probably love to connect with you. 

Let them know honestly you are building your business, you are working 
on some new programs and some marketing and you would love to ask 
them a series of questions. Now sometimes that can be asking them in the 
past tense if they were a prior client. What was it that they were really 
struggling with at the time when they hired you? Even getting that in their 
words can be really helpful.  

They will give you valuable language, the real client language as opposed 
to something more jargon-y that you might think of yourself. So you can 
really ask these questions so that you understand far more about your 
ideal client, what they are struggling with, really what they are looking for 
and what they are willing to invest in.  

And it’s not surprising as well that sometimes you reconnect with clients in 
this way there is another other level of problem that has come up for them 
and that they are actually willing to hire you. I mean that has happened 
several times when clients have just reached out and reconnected so it can 
actually lead to new business.  

So again feel free to ask, invite people into as I said a lunch or coffee with 
you. Let them know that you are actively growing your business, you’d like 
to do a bit of market research and would they be able to help you and ask 
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them a series of questions. Because I do find that generally speaking if we 
are straight up with people they are only too willing to help and then they 
can really give you some valuable information, some valuable insights.  

And you might want to also think about that as well if you are really 
speaking with your ideal clients is find out where they hang out. You can 
actually interview people. That’s something that I actually had to go 
through as I moved to the States. For me to move to a different continent, 
a place where I did not know anybody, I really needed to do some research 
so that I could start to how could I start to meet my ideal clients?  

So it was meeting with other entrepreneurs asking them the questions, 
where are they hanging out, where is this type of person hanging out, what 
are the types of associations or meetings that they are actually attending? 
And all of this was finding information for myself, not that it was not public, 
but it was not the stuff that was easy to find out just by doing let us say a 
Google search.  

So really having those conversations and inviting a few people for coffee is 
very valuable although it introduced me to somebody else that I could 
speak with. So that in a way that’s linking into we need to find out a little bit 
more about where these ideal clients are hanging out and this is really part 
of that marketing.  

It’s building the bridge between you, your gift, your services and those 
potential clients and that’s really what marketing is for me. So we need to 
be able to find out where we are going to able to meet these ideal clients. 
So again I’ve put some questions there on this worksheet to guide you. You 
want to think about it, what is it that where do they hang out.  

I use the example of myself where are they meeting, what associations, is 
it Chambers of Commerce, is it MeetUp groups, what types of seminars 
perhaps do they attend? What do they read? If it is industry specific as well 
are they in a, well they will be always be in an industry specific events and 
conferences that they will be attending. Where do they network? Who else 
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do they do business with regularly? It can be a great way of connecting in 
with them.  

What associations, clubs, organizations do they belong to, what 
newsletters would they read? Basically where would you find a large room 
full of them? You might want to think about what magazines they 
subscribe to, what articles they read, are there particular websites or 
forums that they would belong to online? Even on social media, where 
would they be hanging out on social media, are they even hooked in to 
social media?  

I’m just giving all the different pointers there where you can think about 
engaging with these potential clients. If you know the sorts of magazines 
that they read or that they subscribe to again that can be a way for writing 
an article for that magazine, a great way to connect with them. What are 
their interests? Do they play golf? Is there a particular sport, some 
hobbies? Are they sporty?  

There is something else that unites this group where you are likely to be 
able to meet them.  So you really do want to be as I said next thinking that 
once you have identified them is really finding out where they hang out. So 
by way of finishing here I’ve also said, again, think about your top three 
clients and again if you are new think about the clients that you would love 
to be working with.  

Why is it that they hired you? That really speaks to what were they 
struggling with, what was that problem, what was it that they wanted 
instead? That really speaks to the results that they wanted what the 
change they wanted. What were some of the qualities they possess? And 
then lastly at this point now you want to start thinking about in what way 
you are really uniquely positioned to help them and his starts to speak to 
signature system.  

Perhaps some very specialized knowledge, a specialized way of working 
with people, in what way you really uniquely positioned to help them. And 
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as well I have just put there as a final hint so sometimes depending on the 
business that you are in is that your ideal client is actually sometimes you 
at a previous point in your life. 

What I mean by that is there might be something as well that you 
personally had to overcome in your own life, a huge struggle that you had 
and then you are able to help others with it. So it’s also another way of 
starting to think about who your ideal clients are. So quite a few things 
there to think about but it just starts to pull all those different  elements 
together; defining who your ideal clients are, qualities that they posses, 
where they hang out, and then in what way you are uniquely positioned to 
help them.  

Now if you are really able to work through all those exercises that I’ve 
shared with you on this course today you are going to have a lot more 
information at your fingertips and you’ll get a lot clearer on whom your 
ideal clients are. And as I said at the beginning of the call it certainly, just 
like niche, it doesn’t have to perfect.  

It is an evolving process and you can refine it over time. So start where you 
are, enjoy the process and enjoy the process as well as really getting clear 
so that you can start to attract more of your ideal clients. So thank you for 
listening and I wish you a wonderful rest of the day wherever you are in 
the world today. 


